## RICHLANDWEEKLY BULLETIN

Vol. I., No. 30

July 7, 1944

Richland, Wash.

## PARK POOL IS OPENED

MEET MONDAY NIGHT TO PLAN PAPER SALVAGE CAMPAIGN

Plans for an organized paper salvage campaign to be conducted in Richland during the summer months will be completed at a meeting to be held Monday evening, at 8:00 p.m., July 10, at the Lewis Grade School.

The paper collection and salvage drive is to be coordinated with the nationwide campaign to help in solving the present critical paper shortage.

Children of the Village are volunteering their services as "Paper Troopers" and adult leaders are being selected to represent each Division of the Village in the drive.

FIRES SHOULD BE REPORTED TO FIRE PROTECTION DIVISION

Several small fires - notably those caused by overheated grease - have occurred recently in homes and have not been properly reported to the Fire Protection Division.

Village residents are reminded that all fires, however small, must be reported promptly to the Fire Protection Division - phone R-700 - so that proper investigation of the cause and extent of the damage may be made.

CAUTION--LEAVE ONLY TRASH NEAR GARBAGE CONTAINERS

Village tenants are asked to avoid leaving packages or other belongings near garbage cans, since materials so placed will be regarded by the garbage collection service as material intended for disposal.

Several losses have occurred when tenants have placed boxes or unmarked bundles beside garbage cans.

YOUTH GROUP DANCE WEDNESDAY

The next dance for members of the Richland Youth Club will be held Wednesday evening, July 12, at the Grade School gymnasium, starting at 8:30 p.m.

The club is open to Richland boys and girls who are grade school graduates and under twenty years of age. All new arrivals are cordially invited to attend the dance and become members of the club.

The Richland Park swimming pool is now open to residents of the Village each day between the hours of 10:00 a.m. and 9:00 p.m. A wading pool for smaller children is also provided in the park, just south of the swimming pool.

Operation of the swimming pool is under the supervision of John Eubank, assisted by the Misses Beulah and Avanelle

Gregoire.

In the interest of safety, small children who cannot swim are not permitted to enter the swimming pool unless accompanied by their parents. Another safety regulation limits to 100 the number of persons permitted inside the swimming pool fence at any one time. Persons who cannot swim are directed to stay within the roped-off area at the shallow end of the pool.

Swimming instruction periods for boys and girls are to be provided within the

near future.

STATE GEOLOGIST TO ADDRESS RICHLAND SUMMER FORUM

On Tuesday evening, July 11, Harold L. Culver, Ph.D., will address the Richland Summer Forum on the subject "Under These Sands". The forum will be held in Room 112 of the Richland Columbia High School, and will start at 8:30 p.m.

Dr. Culver is head of the Department of Geology at the State College of Washington and holds the position of State Geologist. His discussion will cover the geology of the immediate area surrounding Richland, as related to the geology of the Pacific Northwest, including rivers, hills, soil formations, common rocks, and commercial coal, sand, and mineral deposits.

Bus service to the school will be provided, with busses leaving the terminal (George Washington Way and Lee Boulevard) at 8:20 p.m. and returning

to the terminal at 10:20 p.m.

RESIDENTS URGED TO AVOID RUSH HOURS ON BUSSES

Peak loads on the Village busses are occurring between the hours of 7:00 and 8:00 a.m. and 4:30 to 6:30 p.m. daily. Residents are requested to help in relieving this congestion by arranging, whenever possible, to utilize the bus service at other periods.